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April 1st, 1963

With the presentation of this report, the present term hag
been completed. The Pregident has retired to become first vVice-
President, The re-nomination and election of the Treasurer,
Corresponding, Recording and Financial Secretaries and two
Directors, and with the election of g President and a 2ng Vice=
President, the Board is completed for the coming two-year term,

There were gix business meetings, six Board meetings, 31
Sewlng Sessions with 378 in attendance,

Our cutting Chairman reports 7,475 yards cut, 5912 finished
articles, 1,682% hours of sewing and 97 surgical dressing hours,

The Financial secretary reports 10 New members, 2 new ILife
members, 19 deaths, 43 demitted, 769 active and 68 Life members,

total 837,

the Hospital,

The Auxiliary sponsored the Spring Eastern Regional meeting
held at the Hospital, Fifteen members attended the Fall meeting
at Muhlenberg Medical Center. Two repregentatives attended the
Penna, Asso, of Hospital Auxiliaries Meeting in Atlantic City,

Our President represented the Auxiliary at the meeting held
in Farrisburg,

Curtains and draperies have been replaced in the Hospital
Entrance ang Solarium, Upholstery work hasg been completed In the
Nurses Parlors,

An ambulance was donated to the City by the Auxiliary, The

sum of $25,00 was contributed to the Uniteq Fund and $34,000.00
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June €, 1963

To the Board of Trustees
Allentown Hospital Association

Allentown, Pennsylvania

The Alumnae Association of the Allentown Hospital School
of Nursing submits the following report for the year ending June,l963,.

Regular meetings and Board meetings were held the first
Tuegday of each month except July and August with an average atten-
dance at regular meetings of twenty-five members. There were twenty-
seven new members,

Our Association was represented at the annusl Pennsylvania
Nurses' Associaticn Convention in November in Philadelphia. Reports
of the Convention were brought back to members.

Annual gifts:

$100.00 to the Hospital.
£100.00 to School of Nursing.
$300.00 to School of Nursing scholarship.

Contributions were given to the United Fund, Lehigh County
Crippled Childrens' Society, the Cancer Society, the March of Dimes,
and the Multiple Sclerosis Society.

The Class of 1963 were guests at the April meeting which
featured special entertainment. Private Duty Nurses served as hosgst-
esses. This meeting introduces the new graduate to her Alumnse Associ-
ation and acquaints her with the duties as well as the advantages she
may obtain by active membership,

Paid for binding of American Journal of Nursing, Permsylvania

Nurse, and Nursing Outlook for Students' Library.

Nightingale lamps presented to each member of Class of 1965

at capping exercise.
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Paid dues for six ill members and each received gifts at
Christmas time.

Honorary memberships were given to Arline Knecht and Ida
Peters.

Held Christmas Party with special entertainment.

Films presented during the year included one on voting,
another on cardiac surgery.

The 29th Annual Alumnae Day luncheon was held May 25th at
Jo. Conrad Seegers Union Bullding, Muhlenberg College, with ;50
graduates and guests in attendance.

Life memberships given to two members.

Seven graduates from Class of 1913 attended luncheon; two
members were unable to attend. All members of this Class were pre-
gented with gold pins.

Class of 1956 were in charge of arrangements.

The annual dinner-dance was held at Frolics Ballroom on
May 25th. The forty-five members of the Class of 1963, the Class Ad-
visor, and the Associlate Director of Nursing were guests.

Newsletter sent to all graduates.

President attended Advisory Council meetings during past
year.,

We again wish to express our sincere thanks to the Board of
Trustees, members of the Staff, Mr. Orlando Bowen, Miss Laura Baughn,
and others connected with the Hospital for all the cooperation and
courtesies they have given us the past year,

The Association continues to offer its services for the sup-

port and promotion of the Hospital and School of Nursing.

Respectfully submitted
a/éﬁym/ﬁ’

Kathryn C. Jones
President
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